Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, Dec. 16, 1985

Present: Katherine M. Ring, chairman, Rachel C. Reinstein, John J. Jones. Meeting called to order with the Pledge of Allegiance at 7:30pm. Minutes of last meeting accepted.

Checks were signed as well as an intent to cut and a building permit was put aside since a chall was received requesting to make a change on the application. Brian Brown, police chief, discussed the dispatch system. He is going to request some changes in a new contract.

Lloyd Henderson was asked to check out the agreement between the Hillsboro and the Antrim road agents before the Planning board meets to go over the D. Knapton sub-division.

Telephone Co. to be called requesting the highway telephone number be listed in the book.

Mr. Rabbideau called to complement Bob Varnum for his work on keeping his road open while a storm was in progress. Mr. Rabbideau's family had an emergency during the storm and having the road open at all times was a comfort to them.

Selectmen accepted Mr. Chamberlain's resignation from building inspector.

Selectmen's meeting for Monday December 2. and 30 have been changed to 10:00 am till 12:00 noon due to the holidays.

John Jones has decided to attend the budget seminar on Thursday.

A request was made to rent the former police office. Since another request had been received selectmen will clear if it is still wanted before agreeing to the new request.

Meeting adjourned 9:30pm

ems